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TAJIKISTAN (second report – CRC/C/TJK/2)
Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home.  Children have limited protection from violence and abuse under the Criminal Code (1998, amended 2004), the Family Code (1998) and the Constitution (1994), but these are not interpreted as prohibiting all corporal punishment in childrearing.
According to a statistical review by UNICEF, 55% of children aged 2-14 experienced minor physical punishment in the home in 2005-2006. The same review reported that 74% of girls and women aged 15-49 believed that a husband or partner is justified in hitting or beating his wife under certain circumstances.

Corporal punishment outside the home
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in schools. The rights and obligations of education workers are set out in the Education Act (2004, amended 2006), but we have no details of its provisions.
In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime, but it is lawful as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions. 
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings or in situations of employment.

In its concluding observations on the state party’s initial report in 2000, the Committee on the Rights of the Child expressed concern at the use of corporal punishment of children by the militia and in the family, institutions and schools. The Committee recommended that all corporal punishment be prohibited, together with the promotion of non-violent forms of discipline particularly in the home and schools (CRC/C/Add.136, paras. 28, 34 and 35). In 2005, the Human Rights Committee recommended that the state party prohibit corporal punishment in schools (CCPR/CO/84/TJK, Concluding observations on initial report, para. 23). In light of the General Comment No. 8 adopted by the Committee on the Rights of the Child on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation in the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009, we hope the Committee will repeat its recommendations and urge the state party to enact legislation to explicitly prohibiting all corporal punishment, including in the home, as a matter of urgency.
� UNICEF (2007), Progress for Children: A World Fit for Children – Statistical Review, Number 6, December 2007





